Celebrating 2023/2024 Success

Dear Hollandia Families,
As we reflect upon the 2023/2024 indoor and outdoor seasons, I am filled with pride and gratitude for the achievements that have defined our year. It has been a year of growth and success, underscoring the passion and dedication of our athletes, coaches, and families.
This year, Hollandia hosted two highly successful, in-demand tournaments that have been pivotal in supporting our programming. These events not only provided essential financial resources for our not-for-profit but helped to create opportunities for our athletes to compete, grow, and showcase their talents on larger stages. None of this would be possible without the dedication of our many volunteers and the vision of our Tournament Committees.
Hollandia believes that every club in Saskatoon plays an integral role in growing the game and delivering quality programming, from developmental soccer to top-level competition. We ended both seasons seeing many of our U13 to 17 teams compete in the City Finals and ending at the top of their divisions.  This outdoor season, our players have excelled locally, provincially and nationally.  At the Saskatchewan Summer Games, our male and female U14 athletes captured gold medals, highlighting the strength of our development programs. On the national stage, multiple Hollandia players represented Saskatoon on U15 and U17 Alliance teams at the National Championships. These achievements reflect the commitment of our club, the dedication of our coaches, and the unyielding support of our families. It is a tremendous honor for our players to compete at high levels and a testament to the strength of our soccer club.
To our families, thank you for being the backbone of our club—your encouragement and belief in your children make everything we do possible. To our coaches and technical staff, your mentorship and expertise continue to shape skilled players and well-rounded individuals. To our players, your determination, sportsmanship, and passion for the game make us proud.
As the first female president of the Hollandia Soccer Club, I am honored to lead such an exceptional organization. Looking ahead to 2025, I am excited about the opportunities we will create together, to grow the game and support our athletes. Let us continue to build on this year’s success and foster a lifelong love for the game.
Wishing every Hollandia family a Merry Christmas and a healthy New Year.

Warm regards,

Tasha Piper
President, Hollandia Soccer Club
